DOCKETED	
Docket Number:	24-OPT-05
Project Title:	Corby Battery Energy Storage System Project
TN #:	265904
Document Title:	Deanna Cole Comments - Community Benefits Agreement - NOT SECURED
Description:	N/A
Filer:	System
Organization:	Deanna Cole
Submitter Role:	Public
Submission Date:	9/8/2025 9:01:45 AM
Docketed Date:	9/8/2025

Comment Received From: Deanna Cole

Submitted On: 9/8/2025 Docket Number: 24-OPT-05

Community Benefits Agreement - NOT SECURED

Letter from Vacaville Veteran's regarding Community Benefits Agreement - NOT SECURED

Additional submitted attachment is included below.



Veterans Memorial Building Association





American Legion Post 165 and Auxiliary AMVETS Post 1776

Disabled American Veterans Chapter 84
Marine Corps League Bud Hallam Detachment 1486
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 7244 and Auxiliary

www.vacavets.org







August 20, 2025

To: NextEra Energy Resources

We respectfully request that you **do not imply** that the Vacaville Veterans organizations support your battery energy storage system (Corby Project) in unincorporated Vacaville, California. When we accepted your generous donation for our annual **free Holiday Dinners for the community**, it was with the clear understanding that there were no conditions or expectations attached. Our gratitude for your contribution does not, and should not, be interpreted as endorsement of your project or any other initiative.

Please refrain from making any statements suggesting that the Vacaville Veterans support your project. Our organizations do not, and will not, take positions on community developments, political candidates, or policy matters. As nonprofit veterans' organizations, it is our duty to remain strictly neutral in such matters. While individual members are, of course, free to express personal views, they do so independently and without reference to our organizations.

Once again, we thank you for your generosity in helping us provide holiday meals for nearly 1,000 people on both Thanksgiving and Christmas Eve. Your support of these community events is truly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Jewell, Manager

Veterans Memorial Building

Vacaville Veterans Holiday Dinners